
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Valete Celebration for the Class of 2022 

This week we farewelled the Class of 2022 with our 

Graduation or Valete Celebration in Moore Hall.  The Latin 

word “valete” simply means goodbye.  On Monday night we 

made our formal farewell and finished the ceremony with 

some messages and prayers of blessing for our out-going 

students as we wished them well in their future endeavours.   

 

A graduation for many of them is something of a bitter-sweet 

experience, some real tension between wanting to move on 

and wanting to hold on.  It is a time, certainly, to look forward 

in expectation of what might be in the future which is full of 

possibility and promise, the exciting challenge of 

independence, freedom, and self-sufficiency.   

 

Many of the Class of 2022, I know can’t wait for the next 

stage.  On the other hand, there will be for many some 

degree of sadness, particularly because they haven’t had as 

much time with their mates the last few years as they would 

have liked and for some a touch of fear as they leave behind 

this phase of life with its secure structures and the 

supportive relationships they have made.   

 

The College presented awards to each of the Subject Award 

winners across both the VCAL and VCE Programs.  The 

Major Awards were also presented to our outstanding 

students.   

 

Accounting  Alexander Aguis 

Applied Computing: Software Development  Richie Chen 

Biology  Luca Cerasuolo 

Business Management  Thomas Alisandratos 

Chemistry  Matthew Power 

Economics  Patrick McCarthy 

English  Yoael Zia 

English (EAL)  Zikun Fang 

Food Studies  William Dawson 

Geography  Dinara Chandrasekera 

Global Politics  Byron Pearless 

Health and Human Development  Zach Delzoppo 

History: Revolutions  Rufus jones 

Languages: French  Kevin Shah 

Languages: Italian  Jude Grassa 

Languages: Japanese Second Language  Vincent Loeu 

Legal Studies  Isaac Larocca 

Literature  Yoael Zia 

Mathematics: Further Mathematics  Luca Cerasuolo 

Mathematics: Mathematical Methods  Luca Cerasuolo 

Mathematics: Specialist Mathematics  Matthew Power 

Media  Justin Conto 

Music Performance  Max Black 

Outdoor and Environmental Studies  Patrick McCarthy 

Physical Education  Jordan Nicolo 

Physics  Luca Cerasuolo 

Product Design and Technology  Edward Dynes 

Psychology  Yoael Zia 

Religion and Society  Adrian Staniero 

Senior Literacy Skills - VCAL Anthony Tan 

Senior Numeracy Skills - VCAL Anthony Tan 

Senior Personal Development Skills - VCAL Phoenix Gonis 

Senior Sports Academy - VCAL Jack Maruff 

Senior Work-Related Skills - VCAL Jordan Moulton 

Studio Arts   Alex Giannis 

Systems Engineering  Jordan Carter 
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Texts and Traditions  Max Bovalino 

VET Cert II Build & Const (Carpentry) Anthony Tan 

VET Cert II Build & Const (Bricklaying) Samuel Skiba 

VET Cert II Electro. (Pre-Vocational) Lucas Maiorana 

VET Cert II Furniture Making Pathways Anthony Tan 

VET Certificate II Kitchen Operations Dane Mueller 

VET Cert II Plumbing (Pre-Apprenticeship) Demitri Petropoulos 

VET Certificate II Small Business (Op./Inn.) Julian De Santis 

VET Certificate III Carpentry (SBAT) Alexander Rigney 

VET Certificate III Music Industry (Sound) Maxwell Callahan 

VET Certificate III Sport and Recreation Connor McEvoy 

VET Certificate IV Business (SBAT) Jack Maruff 

VET Certificate IV Sport Development Jack Maruff 

Visual Communication Design  Justin Conto 

 

Opening of O’Shannassy Centre 

Last week, we celebrated the opening of our latest learning 

centre, the O’Shannassy Plumbing Centre.  Forming an integral 

part of our Registered Training Organisation, the O'Shannassy 

Plumbing Centre will provide the opportunity for students to study 

Certificate III Pre-Apprenticeship and VET training and will greatly 

assist students who intend on pursuing post-secondary studies 

either at TAFE, university, apprenticeships, or employment.  Made 

possible through a donation by the O’Shannassy family. 

 

The O’Shannassy family has had connections with Parade 

College for 90 years.  This connection began in 1941 when Brian 

O’Shannassy attended Parade College at East Melbourne to 

complete his secondary education.  On returning from the war 

Brian married Gwen and began a family.  Their three sons all 

attended Parade College; Terry and Gary (1966) and Neil (1972). 

Their daughter, Lynne attended the Academy of Mary Immaculate 

in Fitzroy.  The family association with the College has continued 

on down through the years with Gary’s son, Ben who graduated in 

1999.  

 

Brian was always grateful to the Christian Brothers for his 

education so he enthusiastically became a collector for the Parade 

Building Appeal which was begun in the 1960s and led to the 

relocation and building of Parade College Bundoora.  

 

Gwen was an active member of the Parade Ladies Auxiliary both 

at East Melbourne and Alphington, and then at Bundoora.  In 

recognition of her commitment and service, she became a Life 

Member of the Ladies Auxiliary in later years. 

 

Above: the sand pit above is over 2 metres deep, allowing plumbing 

students to work in real-life scenarios.  Below: (L) Scullin Federal 

MP Hon Andrew Giles congratulates Terry O’Shannassy on the 

opening of the O’Shannassy Plumbing Centre 

With the generous bequest from the O’Shannassy family, 

the new plumbing facility at Bundoora will ensure that 

Parade College continues to be at the forefront of providing 

innovative and quality trade training education to future 

generations of students here at Parade and from the wider 

northern suburbs educational community. 

 

2023 Student Prefect Investiture 

On Wednesday, at a whole school assembly, we invest the 

2023 Student Prefects.  We will formally commission our 

College Captain for 2023, Matthew Warke, and College Vice 

Captains, Bailey Cumming and Gabriel De Amicis and all 

the other prefects as they assume their servant leadership 

roles. 

 

2023 Student Prefect Executive 

2023 College Captain Matthew Warke  

2023 College Vice Captains Bailey Cumming  

 Gabriel De Amicis  



 

Above L-R: Vice-Captain Bailey Cumming, College Captain Matthew 

Warke, and Vice-Captain Gabriel De Amicis 

 

2023 House Captains 

Bodkin Adrian Straniero (Captain) 

 Yuvraj Rana (Vice-Captain) 

Hughes Manuel Fay (Captain) 

 Fletcher Gauci (Vice-Captain) 

Lynch Rufus Jones (Captain) 

 Evan Paini (Vice-Captain) 

Treacy Nandun Fernando (Captain) 

 Michael Simonetto (Vice-Captain) 

2023 Student Prefects 

Elijah Fraiia Daniel Del Medico 

Daniel Jorgandzijoski Tristan Duong 

Alex Koutsambasis Stelios Kallis 

Max Chiodo Luke Bawden 

Jonathan Lam Aldo Sette 

Ranisha Liyanage Raiden West 

Thisath Jayawardana Nicholas Florentino 

Matthew Pagnin Thomson Thomas 

Anthony Baltatzis  

 

Parade College Announcement 

Included in this Newsletter is a letter from the EREA  that 

was sent to parents and carers about my resignation. 

 

Tenete Traditiones 

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 

Valete Major Awards Winners of 2022 

Congratulations to the following Year 12 students who were 

presented with the 2022 Valete Major awards at the Valete Cer-

emony on Monday 17 October: 

 

2022 College Awards 

Principal’s Award    Jack Maruff 

 

The Br Treacy Cup    Max Bovalino 

 

The G.D. Malouf Cup    Kevin Shah 

 

The Alban Pisani Trophy   Jacob Coviello 

 

The Br J.L. Kelty Cup   Jesse Sinopoli 

 

The Edmund Rice Shield   Mackinley Rolfe 

 

Old Collegians Award   Liam Petti 

 

The Anthony Clarkson Shield  Angus Seivers 

 

The Waterford Shield   Isaac Larocca  

 

The Nolan Cup    Jordan Moulton  

 

Dr Denis J Moore (cfc) Memorial Shield Christian Naimo 

 

Old Paradians Outstanding  

Senior VCAL Student Award    Jackson Pratt 

 

2022 External Award Winners 

ADF Long Tan Award   Jacob Gangi  

 

Ampol Best All Rounder Award   Luca Cerasuolo 

 

ADF Future Innovators Award   Jordan Carter 

 

University of Melbourne  

Principal's Scholarship   Kevin Shah 



 



 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching and 
Learning 
 

 

 

VCAA, VCE and VET Unit 3/4 Written Examinations   

The first written exam for most students is English on 

Wednesday 26 October, although some minor language 

exams also precede the English examination; students 

involved should carefully check their timetables.  Each student 

should have been issued with the VCAA Exam Navigator 

which contains all rules and regulations regarding the exam 

period.  An electronic copy is available at:  

 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Documents/Navigator/

VCEExamsNavigator2022.pdf   

 

With formal classes having now concluded, Unit 3 and 4 

teachers will still be available for revision in timetabled 

classes right up until the scheduled subject exam in their 

usual timetabled classroom.   

 

Upon commencement of the examination period, Unit 3 and 4 

students should arrive at the College no less than 30 minutes 

before the commencement of their exam.  Students are to 

make their way to Westcourt Walk in preparation for the 

commencement of their examination where seating lists will 

be displayed.  All necessary items for each exam are listed in 

the VCAA exam navigator.  We wish all students the very best 

in their exams and trust that this final preparation period 

allows them to enter the examination room for each exam 

confident and ready to peak. 

 

A reminder to all Psychology and Further Mathematics 

students who have their exams on 31 October (Melbourne 

Cup Eve) that there will be no College buses on that day – 

students must arrange their own travel to and from the 

College.  The VCE Study Centre will be open from 8.00 am 

and will close at the commencement of the afternoon exam. 

 

Class of 2022 VCAA Results 

VCE and VCAL results will be released by VCAA at 7.00am 

on Monday 12 December.  Details on obtaining results are 

available on the back page of the VCAA Navigator.  

Student Wellbeing Support and Careers 

Counselling 

The College will be offering both career counselling and 

emotional support from Monday 12 to Wednesday 14 

December.  More information is contained in the letter to 

VCE students that was included with the graduation 

certificates at the Valete Evening. 

 

Accelerating Year 11 Students involved in VCAA 

Exams   

Accelerating Year 11 students will continue to attend their 

timetabled classes until the date of the respective VCAA 

examinations.  If a student has a Year 11 exam on the same 

day as their VCAA exam, the Year 11 exam will be 

rescheduled.  

 

Years 8, 9, 10 and 11 Semester 2 Examinations 

Semester 2 examinations will be conducted in November; 

dates and details are provided below.  During the 

examination period, Year 10 and 11 students are not 

required to attend school other than for scheduled 

examinations.  Correct summer uniform is required. 

Supervised revision will be arranged for those attending 

school.  Year 8 and 9 students attend as normal.  

 

Examination revision information sessions were conducted 

in the tutor period last Friday.  All students should 

commence examination revision.  Students will receive 

revision materials to assist in their preparations. 

 

Year 11:  November 2 – 11 

Year 10:  November 3 – 11 

Year 9:  November 15 – 17 

Year 8:  November 14 – 17 

 

Years 10 and 11 Examinations 

Year 10 exams precede a week of Work Experience from 14 

to 18 November.  Year 11 exams are followed by the 

compulsory Year 12 Commencement Camp at Phillip Island 

on 16 to 18 November.  Year 11 students are not required at 

school on Monday 14 November and Tuesday 15 

November.  

 

Year 8 and 9 Examinations 

If a student is unable to attend an examination, it will not be 

possible to have the exam rescheduled.  Where a student 

https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Documents/Navigator/VCEExamsNavigator2022.pdf
https://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/Documents/Navigator/VCEExamsNavigator2022.pdf


 

misses an exam due to approved absence (e.g. illness), 

then they will receive the grade ‘X-Special Circumstance’ for 

that task.  Students absent for an exam due to an approved 

school event (eg; ACC Sport) will be notified of an 

alternative time to sit the examination that was missed. 

 

Year 8 to 12 2023 Commencement Classes 

As the name suggests, all students continuing at Parade in 

2023 are required to attend school for 2023 commencement 

classes.  It is important to note that teachers will not reteach 

this information when school returns in 2023.  As such, it is 

essential that all students attend. 

 

2023 JacPLUS - Jacaranda e-Textbook Bundle for 

Years 8 to 10 in 2023 

In 2023, Parade College will continue to use Jacaranda’s 

$115 Digital Bundle as its digital textbook and educational 

resource provider for students in Years 7 to 10.  

 

Parents should have received a letter on 26 September to 

coincide with the opening of the payment portal.  

 

To ensure that you receive your son’s  2023  school year 

textbooks and resources, you are asked to order and pay 

the $115 fee online via Jacaranda’s payment portal by  29 

October 2022.  

 

Year 10 Edmund Rice Pathways Program (ERPP) students 

at Preston in 2023 are not required to purchase the 

Jacaranda Bundle. 

 

Year 7 to 9 ACER Testing 

During this term, students in Years 7 to 9 will participate in 

the ACER Progressive Achievement Tests for Mathematics 

(PAT-M) and Reading (PAT-R).  Your son does not need to 

study for these tests and the results are not reported.  

 

To reduce disruption, the test date and the lesson that each 

test will occur in, will be at the discretion of your son’s 

English (PAT-Reading) and Mathematics (PAT-Math) 

teacher to choose.  Your son’s subject teacher will oversee 

the administration of the online test.  As tests will be 

conducted on student laptops, it is important that your son 

has fully charged his device.  

 

 

The College believes that the data obtained from ACER 

PAT testing should not be used in isolation when making 

judgments about a student’s needs or ability but should form 

part of a broader range of information available about each 

student to his teachers. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 

North of the Yarra 

School Booksellers 

52-56 Strathallan Road 

Macleod 

9458 4749 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

Nolan House 

The second round of invitations for students in Years 7 and 8 

to join Nolan House have opened.  Students have been 

emailed the link to the Microsoft forms to enter their 

application.   

 

Recently students who had already been accepted met with 

the new House Leader Cameron Elmore and the new Nolan 

Tutor Teachers to decide on the colour of the House and the 

mascot.  After this current round of applications, the entire 

house from Year 7 and Year 8 will meet to decide on the 

motto and the House Prayer. 

Nolan House will be deliberately smaller for the first two years 

to allow students to get to know all staff and students in the 

house and be able to form strong bonds and create a house 

culture that will establish the house for generations to come. 

 

This is a historical moment in the history of Parade and we 

encourage all of our Year 7 and 8 families to consider 

speaking with their sons about moving house.  Existing Tutor 

teachers will be moving to Nolan to ensure the House and 

Tutor groups are a place of support and family spirit. 

 

Tutor Teacher and House Leaders are encouraging students 

to consider moving as this is a historical and significant time 

for the College as we acknowledge one of the founding 

brothers through a house named after him 

 

If families have any questions please contact Tutor Teach-

ers or house Leaders.  The link will be sent to students 

again this week and applications close on Friday 29 Octo-

ber. 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  



 

From the Director of  
Ministry  

 

 

 

 

Stella Fella Day 

This year, Stella Fella day took place on Friday 7 October as 

part of the House Assemblies held that day.  Students are 

nominated by staff members based on a set of criteria: 

 

A Stella Fella makes the choice to live with integrity, show 

compassion and demonstrate respect for both yourself and 

others. It is also about action.  Through our silence we enable 

and normalise behaviours that we know to be disrespectful, 

derogatory or undignified.  A Stella Fella is not afraid to stand 

up and speak out against physical, emotional and 

psychological abuse and exploitation of our most vulnerable. 

 

Thanks are extended to Mr Cicutto and Ms Kavenagh who 

planned and executed the day.  Several students from each 

House were nominated, with selected students being 

presented with their certificates at the assembly, and other 

nominees receiving their certificates in the following days. 

High School Human Rights Workshop 

This event was held on 7 Friday October and involved five 

Year 8 students.  This was a pilot program with Parade 

College being one of the schools invited to participate by 

Melbourne University.  

 

Year 12 Final Liturgy 

As part of the conclusion to their time at Parade College, the 

Year 12 students participated in a liturgy on Thursday 13 

October.  Fr Jaycee Napoles, himself an Old Paradian, very 

generously drove up from Geelong to preside at the liturgy.  

The Vice Captains (Jesse Sinopoli and Jacob Gangi), House 

Captains (Jack Maruff, Dulara Chandrasekera, Christian 

Naimo and Isaac Larocca), Preston Prefect (Jack Pratt) and 

Preston representative Zachary Bear undertook roles as 

readers.  The liturgy concluded with a blessing on behalf of 

the staff, and a photo montage created by Mr Anthony 

Fernando. 

 

2023 Year 12 Commencement Camp 

This will take place from Wednesday 16 November to Friday 

18 November.  Organising is well underway for the camp, to 

be held at Philip Island.  It would be appreciated if any 

families who have not yet signed off for the camp could do so 

in the next few days. 

 

Ms Anne McLachlan 

Director of Ministry 



 

Community Action Report 
 

 

 

 

 

The Parade Christmas Appeal 

This year as part of our St Vincent De Paul Christmas Appeal 

we are asking each student to consider donating just one non-

perishable item at some time during the coming weeks 

(Students can donate more than one item if they wish). 

Non-perishable items include such things as Spaghetti, Rice, 

Tins (beans, meats, tuna etc), food packets’ 

 

We ask parents to support us by assisting your son when he 

asks to be supplied with something for the St Vinnies appeal.   

As Pope Francis teaches “we are enriched by giving” 

 

Many thanks for your support 

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 

From the First Aid Office 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Portal – Medical Information 

It is important that the College has the latest medical 

information for your son.  Please take the time to review 

your son’s medical information and update it when required.   

 
Hay Fever 

Melbourne's hay fever season runs from 1 October to 31 

December each year.  Itchy ears and throat, a runny nose, 

sneezing and watery eyes can all impact your day.   

 

If your son suffers from hay fever the first aid office is unable 

to supply antihistamine medication to your son.   

 

In cases where your son is impacted by hay fever during the 

day, the first aid officer will contact parent/guardian to collect 

your son from school.  T 

 

o avoid this situation it might be best practice to administer 

an antihistamine to your son before school.  

 

Ms Cathie Ireland 

First Aid Officer 

 

 

 



 

From the Dean of High 
Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 Sport 

The Cricket, Tennis, and Volleyball seasons for Years 7 to 

10 are now underway (albeit the weather curtailed Cricket 

and Tennis last week!). 

 

Term 1 2023 Senior Sport 

Term 1 2023 trials will be scheduled shortly for Year 10 and 

11 students (Seniors in 2023).  Students interested in 

trialling should lodge their interest with the relevant staff 

member: Mr Sedgeman (Volleyball), Mr Turner (Tennis) & 

Mr Baxter (Cricket).   

 

ACC Junior Golf Tournament 

Last week our Junior Golf Team competed in the ACC 

Tournament hosted by Northern Golf Club.  Parade finished 

fifth in Division 1. Cooper Wood Year 8: B19 was our best 

performed individual. 

 

Outstanding Achievements 

Marcus Grech Year 9: L15 was recently appointed as the 

captain of the state Under 15 Victorian Volleyball team.  

Congratulations Marcus, firstly on your selection in the team 

and then on your leadership role. 

 

Adrian Jones-Cascun Year 7: T11 recently attended the 

National Under 14 Club Basketball championships in 

Penrith.   

 

Senior Sport Award Presentations 

On Wednesday 5 October our Senior Sport Award 

Presentations were held.  Congratulations to the following 

major award winners for 2022.   

 

ACC Team of the Year members 

Cricket   Connor McEvoy Year 12 L02 

Tennis   Keane Chu Year 12 H02 

   Luca Cerasoulo Year 12 B02 

Volleyball  Xavier Bui Year 12 H01 

   Alexander Bui Year 11 H02 

   Lucas McNiven Year 11 H06 

   Nicolas Fumo Year 12 B04 

Football  Flynn Riley Year 12 B07 

Soccer   Jae Ciarma Year 12 B01 

   Thomas Alisandratos Year 12 B01 

   Isaac Kako Year 11 T08 

   Nate Caddy Year 11 B04 

   Sam Valensisi Year 12 H05 

   Angus Seivers Year 12 T02 

Basketball  Angus Seivers Year 12 T02 

   Jack Miles Year 12 L05 

Table Tennis  Sam Valensisi Year 12 H05 

   Keane Chu Year 12 H02 

Hockey  Rex Kelly Year 11 H02 

   Byron Pearless Year 12 H06 

 

Parade Player of the Year Awards:  

Cricket   Connor McEvoy Year 12 L02 

Tennis   Keane Chu Year 12 H02 

Volleyball A  Xavier Bui Year 12 H01 

Volleyball B  Deacon Kalpakis Year 12 L06 

Soccer A  Thomas Alisandratos Year 12 B01 

Soccer B  Luke Cotic Year 12 H04 

Football A  Angus Seivers Year 12 T02 

Football B  Darcy Winstanley Year 11 H07 

Basketball A  Angus Seivers Year 12 T02 

   Jack Miles Year 12 L05 

Basketball B  Connor Pike Year 12 H09 

Hockey  Rex Kelly Year 11 H02 

Table Tennis  Sam Valensisi Year 12 H05 

Athletics  Thomas Reynolds Year 12 B07 

Swimming  Makaio De Thomasis Year 11 T06 

Cross Country Jae Ciarma Year 12 B01 

 

In addition, Angus Seivers of Year 12 T02, was recognized 

as the Senior Sportsman of the Year for 2022.  Angus’s 

achievements for the year included being recognized as the 

Most Outstanding Player in the AFL Division 1 competition 

as well as being Parade’s Co-Captain, the ACC Team of the 

Year for Basketball (as a key member of our premiership 

team), and additional involvement in Volleyball and Cross 

Country.  

 

Mr John Baxter 

Dean of High Performance Sport 



 

Debating and Public 
Speaking Update 

 

 

 

 

 

As the year winds down to its close, I just wanted to take a 

moment to congratulate Parade’s Debaters and Public 

Speakers for their many achievements this year.  We 

competed in the DAV Schools Competition and our A Grade 

team made it all the way to Octofinals, meaning they 

finished within the top 16 teams in the state. 

 

 Congratulations to Gabriel De Amicis Year 11 T03, Jaden 

Menezes Year 12 H04, Thomson Thomas (Year 11 H09) 

and Christian Naimo Year 12 L07 on this achievement. 

  We also participated in Intermediate ACC Debating and 

Public Speaking where our Debaters finished second in 

Division 1.  This was an incredible achievement with our 

team of predominately Year 9 students finishing with equal 

points to the winning team which was made up of Year 10 

students.  

 

We congratulate Julian Raic Year 10 L02, Zain Mazloum 

Year 9 H18, Riley Giosis Year 9 T11, Ochinthya Gamage 

Year 9 L19, Jack Mitchell Year 9 T11 and Xavier Mahar 

Year 9 B11 on their success and we look forward to them 

finishing first in 2023!  

 

We have also participated in the Plain English Speaking 

Award where Year 11 student, Nicholas Luhrs L01, came 

runner up in the regional final and was invited to the state 

semi-finals as a wildcard.  

 

Additionally, Akitha Gamakumara Year 8 H15, Ronit Mirpuri 

Year 7 L12, Hirusha Fernando Year 7 H11, Jaskirat Singh 

Year 7 L19, Shan Antonipillai Year 7 T11 and Vinoth 

Varaprathan Year 7 B17 all took part in the DAV Junior 

Public Speaking Program where they participated in 

subsequent prepared and impromptu speaking rounds and 

received training from DAV adjudicators.  All students 

participated enthusiastically and learnt much from the day. 

 

Currently, we have a number of talented Year 7 and 8 

students across both campuses participating in the DAV’s 

Junior Secondary Program.  This program introduces 

students to the art of debating and gives them the 

opportunity to practice and hone their skills in a series of 

friendly inter-school debates.  The students have so far 

engaged positively with the learning, indicating that 

Parade’s future in debating is bright! We wish them all the 

best for the remainder of the program. 

 

Ms Christina Marazita 

Convenor, Public Speaking and Debating 



 



 

Winners 

Sam Acquistapace  Year 7 B11 

Riccardo Colosimo  Year 7 B17 

Kobi Dickinson  Year 7 B16 

Charles Dinatale  Year 7 B15 

Adam Ferraina  Year 7 B12 

Benedict Glow  Year 7 B18 

 

Dylan Grillinzoni  Year 7 B11 

Mitchell Hayes  Year 7 B19 

Tanatsiwa Petch  Year 7 B12 

 

Highly Commended   

Tristan Bernal     Year 7 B12 

Julian Kefalas   Year 7 B19 

Eytan Melaku   Year 7 B14 

Samier Nasab   Year 7 L16 

Joshua Tabone   Year 7 B17 

Nathaniel  Wilson   Year 7 B14 

 

Ms Janeta Melich 

Learning Area Leader Religious Education Year 7-9 

 

 

Statement from the Heart 
 

 

 

 

 

 

After viewing the ‘Statement from The Heart’ video and 

drawing a response, Year 7 to 9 students were able to enter 

their image into a College competition. 

 

https://ulurustatement.org/the-statement 

 

We were delighted with the results, which will be displayed 

throughout the year in our classrooms and Learning Centres.  

 

With so many talented and thoughtful images submitted, it 

was with great difficulty that we selected winning entries. 

 

We thank our judges Ms Tannah Thorne, Indigenous 

Education Officer, and Ms Lynda Santolin, teacher-librarian, 

who created the competition to also reflect Book Week - 

Dreaming With Eyes Open. 

 

Winners and highly commended students and their images 

are below, and each student wins a little prize available from 

Ms Melich and RE teachers in the coming days.  

 

Thank you to the Religious Education teachers, and to all 

involved in our reflection on the Statement from The Heart. 

 

 

ACADEMY UNIFORMS 

238 Wolseley Place 

Thomastown 

9460 8011 

9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to Friday 

9.00am to 12 Noon Saturday 

https://ulurustatement.org/the-statement


 

Careers @ Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Work Experience 

A reminder to all Year 10 students and families that Work 

Experience is on 14 to 18 November 2022.  This is a 

compulsory part of the Year 10 Careers curriculum.   

 

All students must submit the required Work Experience form 

with each section completed by the student, parent and the 

employer.  This must be submitted as soon as possible. 

 

Students who will be travelling or working with animals whilst 

on Work Experience require another form to be completed as 

well as the standard Work Experience form. 

 

This can be collected at the Careers Office this week. 

 

University of Melbourne 

The University of Melbourne is hosting an online information 

evening for students heading into Year 12 next year to find 

out more about the University of Melbourne Extension 

Program. 

 

Date:   25 October 2022 

Time:   6.00pm to 7.00pm 

Location:  Online 

 

The Extension Program is a fantastic opportunity for Year 12 

students to study university subjects alongside their final 

year of secondary school. 

 

This online event will give you the chance to hear from the 

program coordinator as well as current UniMelb students 

about how they've benefited from their Extension Program 

studies.  

 

Register here: shorturl.at/rAIKU 

 

Mrs Elizabeth Bult 

Careers Leader 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Mega Raffle 2022 

Mega Raffle 2022 is here with more prizes.  Jump on to the 

link https://rafflelink.com.au/pop-mega-raffle-2022 to be in it 

to win it. 

 

• The first prize is a full year of tuition fees for one 

Student in 2023. 

• Second prize kindly supported by Uniform Academy 

valued at $500. 

• Third prize signed and framed Fernandinho 

Manchester City Guernsey valued at $500. 

• Fourth prize is a $400 Red Balloon Gift Card. 

• Fifth prize is a YETI cooler package valued at $350 

• Sixth prize is a $300 Pamper Package gift card. 

• Seventh prize is a Dan Murphy gift card for $250 

• Eighth prize is a $200 Restaurant Food Dining gift card. 

• Ninth prize is a Bunning gift card valued at $150 

• Tenth prize is a $100 Movie gift card. 

 

Purchase 14 tickets for $100, 6 tickets for $50 fewer tickets 

at $10 each.  

 

The raffle commences Wednesday 5 October 2022 and will 

run to 18 November 2022 when it will be drawn at school.  

 

Good Luck!! 

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

https://rafflelink.com.au/pop-mega-raffle-2022


 

Parade Staff Pay It Forward 
Day 
 

 

 

 

On Monday 3 October 2022, as part of our 2021 Covid - 

delayed 150th celebrations, all staff at the College’s two 

campuses volunteered their time with an organisation, to 

honour the work of our founding Christian Brothers and the 

generosity of the Melbourne and Victorian communities of 

the 1870s who supported the College in its early years.   

 

The day was dubbed “Pay It Forward Day” and our College 

personnel went far and wide across the State to offer their 

services in a mutually informative and enriching day for all 

concerned. 

 

People volunteered their time at a range of opportunity shops 

with St Vincent De Paul, Sacred Heart Mission and Salvation 

Army to name a few.  People spread out across Melbourne 

and assisted at sports clubs, aged care facilities, primary 

schools, parishes of various denominations, crisis centres, 

animal shelters, wildlife sanctuaries, and social enterprise 

projects.   

 

We had larger groups of staff attending such organisations 

as Big Group Hug, Boots For all, LaTrobe University Wildlife 

Sanctuary and a number of Clean Up Australia groups 

around various parks and waterways of Melbourne. Edmund 

Rice Ministries were also supported directly by groups 

visiting St. Joseph’s Flexi-Learning Centre, North Melbourne 

and Edmund Rice Services at the new house development at 

Tarneit. 

 

The two College campuses were also very busy on the day 

engaged in meal preparation and hospitality and 

maintenance.   

 

Preston Campus staff generously assisted and fed the 

personnel at Good Samaritan Inn.  

 

Bundoora Campus staff were engaged in Waterford Garden 

projects, Trades Centre toymaking and Technology Centre 

guitar-making as donations to worthy causes.   

The College Maintenance Team did a landscaping ‘blitz’ with 

our neighbours at Villa Maria Catholic Homes Bundoora.  

 

The day was greatly appreciated by hosts and participants 

and was engaged with much energy, admiration and 

gratitude.  Many organisations marvelled at the concept of 

such a day in giving back to the community.   

 

A warm thank you to our staff personnel for the generous 

and enthusiastic way they entered into the spirit and energy 

of the day. 

 

Mr. Peter Hudson 

Project Officer 

 

 

 



 



 

From The Old Paradians   

 

 

 

 

 

We thank our sponsors for their support of The Old 

Paradians’ Association Hall of Fame Dinner on 21 October 

2022. 

 

Mr John Nicholls 

Old Paradians’ Association  

 

 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

17-25 Oct  * Year 12 SWOT VAC 

20 October * Year 7/8 Sport 

21 October  * Offers Posted to Prospective 

Families Year 2024 

24 October * Family Tour Bundoora 

 * Finance Committee Meeting 

25-27 Oct  * Year 8/9 ACER Test Period 

25 October * Year 9/10 Sport 

26 October * VCAA Exams Commence 

 * Snapshot @ Parade 

 * Year 10/11 Exam Revision 

Commences 

27 October * Year 7 2023 Family Transition 

Evening 

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

31 October * Student Free Day 

1 November * Melbourne Cup Day 

 * All Saints Day 

2 November * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Year 11 Exams Commence 

3 November * Year 7/8 Sport 

 * Year 10 Exams Commence 

7-10 Nov * Year 7 ACER Testing 

7 November  * Year 8 Exam Revision Commences 

8 November * Year 9/10 Sport 

 * Year 7 Immunisation HPV2 

 * Year 9 Exam Revision Commences 

 * New Year 8 to 11 2023 Student 

Orientation Day 

10 November * Family Tour  

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

11 November * Final date for parents to accept 

offers for Year 7 2024 

14-17 Nov * Year 8 Exams 

15-17 Nov * Year 9 Exams 

14 November * Year 11 Student Free Day 

15 November * Year 9/10 Sport 

16 November * VCAA Exams Conclude 

17 November * Family Tour  

 * Year 7/8 Sport 

18 November * Student Free Day– Report 

Finalisation Day 

21 November * Year 8 Bodkin and Hughes on Camp 

 * Year 8 Lynch and Treacy camp 

preparation (no classes) 

 * Year 11/12 Course Confirmation 

 * Intermediate VCAL & 2022 (ERPP) 

placement commences 

21 November * Year 8 Bodkin and Hughes return 

from camp 

 * Year 8 Lynch and Treacy on camp 

In the interests of student safety…… 

*  Please observe all speed zones and traffic management signage whilst on College grounds 

*  Please follow directions by traffic marshals and parking attendants 

*  Please remember there is a strict “No Standing” rule for all vehicles anywhere along the College driveway 

Thank you for your co-operation 



 


